
These are the minutes from the November 15, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were 

Mr. Walter Moran – Chair, John Dougherty – Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent and Ms. 

Donna Tramontana – Administrative Assistant. 

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Moran called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Approval of Nov 1, 2011 minutes were tabled due to Mrs. White absence. 

 

New Business: 

 

6:35 PM – Appointment – Keith White of Squid Ink 
Mr. White explained he would like to start a Body Art apprenticeship program. Mr. White stated the proposed program 

would teach proper tattoo and body piecing techniques.  The program will include hands-on training as well as methods of 

creating and maintaining a sterile environment.  Meeting all the requirements the apprentice would become a professional 

in the field of Body Art.  The Town currently does not have any regulations regarding Body Art apprenticeship programs. 

Mr. Moran questioned if there should be a limit to number of apprentices.  Mr. White suggested 2 to 3 per shop.  Mr. 

Marino stated that he would like to review the subject in more detail; advising the Board before a decision is made.  

 

Burger King 1835 Washington Street request to be open 24 hours on Thursday’s, Friday’s, and Saturday’s - Mr. 

Dougherty read Police Chief Walter Sweeney’s comments and concerns regarding the 24 hour opening.  After 

discussing the request Mr. Dougherty moved that the Board not approve the request, because of the concerns raised 

by the Chief of Police, residents, and other businesses wanting similar hours, Mr. Moran second, so voted 

unanimously. 

  

Irrigation Well Permit for Prime Infinity was signed. 

 

Plans: 
20 Sharon Drive – Approved as submitted. 

54 Absolom Way – Approved as submitted. 

25 Willow Street –  Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the septic plan submitted for 25 Willow, submitted by Morse 

Engineering, dated 10/15/11, revised 11/15/11 with the variances as noted on the plan and a deed restriction, Mr. 

Moran second, so voted. 

 

All Permits and Licenses signed 

 

Mr. Marino’s update:    

 DEP employee reported that he saw a breakout on top of a Presby at 228 Columbia Road. The ground water 

coming out of the retaining wall suggests a new liner may be required. Presby company found a broken 

irrigation pipe. Mr. Marino stated that he’ll keep am eye on the property to see if the problem was fixed. 

 Mr. Marino reported that the VNA no longer has a contract with the Board of Health or the Town of Hanover 

due to the adoption of the Town Manager Act. 

 The Bardin Street housing issue is back on the radar; an Administrative Search Warrant will be obtained 

from the Brockton Housing Court to insure the plumbing is working properly. 

 

 

Mr. Dougherty moved to adjourn, Mr. Moran second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

 


